BOARD OF EDUCATION

FAIRFIELD PUBLIC SCHOOLS

FAIRFIELD, CT

Cultural Diversity Task Force Meeting
Wednesday, October 21, 2009
6:30 p.m.
Board of Education Conference Room
501 Kings Highway East

Fairfield, CT

MINUTES
1. Committee members in attendance:  Heather Dean, Walter Donne, Jennifer Maxon-Kennelly, Richard Joslin, Steve O’Connell, Cristin McCarthy Vahey, Dale Bernardoni, Trudi Durrell, Pilar Munday, Laura Cretella, Christopher Johnson and Anna Cutaia-Leonard.
2. The meeting was called to order at 6:35 p.m.
3. The committee reviewed the preliminary racial balance data which included:  the 2008 Unofficial Minority Distribution, the 2009 Unofficial Minority Distribution, and the three-year official absolute imbalance numbers provided by the Connecticut State Department of Education.  
4. The committee reviewed Opt-In and Opt-Out results for 2009-2010.  

5. The committee discussed ideas related to attracting more families to consider the Opt-In option for McKinley:  communication with preschool parents, a special open house held prior to kindergarten registration, communication about special programs at McKinley, feature articles and media spots, email blasts to families, and engage realtors in conversations about McKinley.  
6. Anna Cutaia-Leonard provided an update on the preschool programs at McKinley and Burr.  

7. The next meeting will be held on December 3 at 6:30 p.m.  

8. The meeting adjourned at 8:07 p.m.  

